NEW YORK STATE - REGION 9

Community Action Program (CAP) Council

United Auto Workers

WESTERN NEW YORK CAP COUNCIL

CENTRAL NEW YORK CAP COUNCIL

June 1, 2024

Dear County Chairperson:

RE: UAW ENDORSEMENT PROCEDURE

Candidates seeking public office this year who would like to request the endorsement of the United Auto Workers (UAW) should abide by the following procedure:

1. The candidate should send a letter requesting endorsement for the office they are seeking either via email or regular to:

lwiniarski@uaw.net

or Wence Valentin, Political Director

UAW Region 9

35 George Karl Boulevard, Suite 100

Buffalo, NY 14221

- 2. Once the request for endorsement has been made, the candidate will receive the appropriate questionnaire.
- 3. In the November 5, 2024, General Election, please adhere to the following guidelines:
 - Candidates should request a questionnaire by the close of business (5 pm) on July 12, 2024.
 - The questionnaire must be filled out in its entirety and received by the UAW no later than the end of business (5 pm) on July 26, 2024.
 - Appointments for interviews will be scheduled on:
 - a. Rochester area candidates July 30 & 31
 - b. WNY candidates August 12 & 13
 - c. CNY candidates August 15 & 16

After the candidates have been interviewed, they will be notified in writing whether or not they have been endorsed. Also, please forward this letter to your town, city, and/or village chairpersons. If you or the candidates have any questions, please contact our office at (716) 632-1540.

Sincerely,

Wence Valentin, III
UAW Region 9 Political Director

law/opeiu494/afl-cio

